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Message from Director CAPE 
It gives me immense pleasure to know that        
the Civil Engineering Association, College of      
Engineering Pathanapuram is bringing out a      
newsletter “FORCE” for the first time      
enclosing all activities of the department. I       
extend my sincere appreciation for the      
earnest effort you have taken for publishing       
the newsletter. I hope that you will publish        
the news letter periodically without any      
delay. I wish all success for this endeavor. 

Prof. (Dr.) R. Sasikumar (Director, CAPE) 

Message from Principal 
I am very glad to know about the release of          
the first Newsletter for Civil Engineering      
Department under their department    
association FORCE. I really appreciate and      
acknowledge the entire editorial team for      
their hard work, sincere team effort and       
coordination for bringing out the Newsletter      
on right time, which incorporates various      
activities conducted by the Department.  
Here’s wishing everyone a significant and      
remarkable journey ahead! 

Prof. (Dr) Ananda Resmi S (Principal) 

Message from HoD CE 
“Coming together is a beginning, keeping 
together is progress and working together 

is success”. 
I am very much pleased to introduce our        
new endeavour, first edition of newsletter of       
Department of Civil Engineering “FORCE”.     
The newsletter offers a platform for      
showcasing our activities and sharing the      

journey of our Department. Within the pages       
everyone will find news related to      
achievements of Department and diverse     
activities of the Department Association. I      
hope everyone will find this issue as exciting        
and interesting.  
As the saying goes by 

“Peoples don’t care about what you say 
they care about what you build.” 

I congratulate the entire editorial team for       
their solidarity in bringing out successfully      
the first edition of newsletter “FORCE”, for       
the academic year 2018. I wish this       
newsletter gains greater height in days to       
come. 

Civil Engineering Block 
Inauguration 
Civil Engineering block of the college was       
inaugurated by the Honourable Minister for      
Co-operation, Tourism and Devaswoms, Sri.     
Kadakampally Surendran, on 12th    
December 2017 in the meeting presided      
over by Sri. K B Ganesh Kumar MLA. Sri.         
Kodikunnil Suresh MP and Dr. R.      
Sasikumar, (Director CAPE) were among the      
dignitaries present.  

 

 
 



 

Ranks in CUSAT Examination 

Students of the Department of Civil      
Engineering exhibited their academic    
excellence by securing 95.34% of pass      
percentage in the University examination of      
CUSAT in April 2017. Ms. Thamburu Mohan       
stood first in the class securing 8.85 CGPA        
and 9th rank in the University. 
In the preceding year, Ms. Anju K H, a         
student of the Department got 8th rank in        
CUSAT.

 

New leadership to FORCE 

FORCE is all set for a new academic year         
with new leadership. President: Prof.     
Shahas S (HoD of CE), Advisor of FORCE        
: Prof. Vaisakh G, Vice President : Mr. Jisin         
Jose (S8CE), Secretary : Mr. Asif Shereef       
(S8CE), Joint Secretary: Ms. Shahana Sulai      
(S8CE), Treasurer: Ms. Greeta Mary Prince      
(S6CE). The executive committee members     
are Ms. Anusree Damodaran, Mr. Asif N, Mr.        
Jovel Johnson, Ms. Dhara Naresh and Mr.       
Sreehari S from S8CE, Mr. Sabarinath U,       
Mr. Hrithu Dev, Ms. Dhanya Sekhar and Mr.        
Afzal Muhammed S from S6CE and      
Ms.Sherin K Unni, Mr. Tony Shaw,      

Mr.Anandhu Mohan and Mr. Ajmal N from       
S4CE. 
Workshop on LATEX  
A Workshop on LATEX, a free and open        
source typesetting software, sponsored by     
Indian Society for Technical Education     
[ISTE], for the students of 6th Semester Civil        
Engineering was organized and hosted by      
FORCE on 19th January 2018. The      
workshop was inaugurated by Dr. Mohanalin      
Rajarathnam, HoD of Electrical and     
Electronics Engineering Department. The    
sessions were handled by Ms. Jincy D Raju,        
a student of final year Civil Engineering and        
Prof. Vaisakh G., Assistant Professor in Civil       
Engineering and Advisor of FORCE. Around      
50 students of sixth semester Civil      
Engineering attended the programme. 

 

Workshop on ETABS 
Two Hands-on Workshops on ETABS     
software for the students of 8th Semester of        
Civil Engineering Department was organized     
and hosted by FORCE on 15th November       
2017 and January 30th, 2017. The workshop       
series was inaugurated by Dr. S. Ananda       
Resmi, Principal of the college. The      
programme aimed at providing hands-on     
training of ETABS software, to students,      
which is widely used for design of structures        
in India and abroad. The sessions were       
handled by Prof. Vaisakh G, Staff Advisor of        
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FORCE. Around 50 students of eighth      
semester civil engineering attended the     
programme.  

 

 
Workshop on Blender  
A Workshop on Blender, a free and open        
source software with immense modelling     
capacity was conducted by FORCE, for the       
students of 8th Semester Civil Engineering      
on 1st March 2018. The workshop was       
inaugurated by Dr. S. Ananda Resmi,      
Principal of College of Engineering     
Pathanapuram. 

The main aim of the programme was to        
make the students aware of the application       
of this free and open source 3D modelling        
and animation software in the Civil      
Engineering domain. The sessions were     
handled by Mr. Sreehari S, a student of final         
year civil engineering . Around 50 students       
of eighth semester in civil engineering      
attended the programme. 

Workshop on Autodesk   
Quantity Takeoff  
A Workshop on Autodesk Quantity Takeoff      
for the students 6th Semester and 8th of Civil         
Engineering was organized and hosted by      
FORCE on 22nd February, 2017. The      
workshop was inaugurated by Dr. S. Ananda       
Resmi, Principal of the College. The      
sessions were handled by Mr. Dinesh,      
Trainer CADPOINT Punalur. Around 50     
students of sixth semester and eighth      
semester students in civil engineering     
attended the programme.  

Achievements outside the 
campus 
Final year students the department, Mr.      
Sreehari S and Mr. Anoop S got 2nd place in          
state level quiz competition conducted by      
CADD Centre. 
 
Ms.Dhanya Shekhar (S6), Ms. Praseeda     
Prasad (S6), Ms.Anjana Aravind (S6) and      
Ms. Riya Sara Jose (S4) got 2nd place in         
Step-in-Synchro competition in connection    
with the tech fest at College of Engineering        
Cherthala on 23rd February 2018. 
 
Ms.Alfabia A (S8) and Mr.Siyad Saffin Shah       
S (S6) got 1st prize and Mr.S       
Harikrishnan(S8) and Mr.Jibin Kunjumon got     
3rd prize in quiz competition conducted by       
ISTE on 9th March 2018. 

College arts fest 
Civil Engineering Department turned out to      
be the winners in the College Arts Fest        
MUDHRA 2K18 conducted on 1st and 2nd of        
February 2018. 
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